## Minutes from Meeting July 13, 2025

The meeting was called to order at 1:16 by Pat.

Bob Sabio lead us in the Pledge of Allegiance.

Pat thanked Steve Handy for hosting the meeting. Pat also introduced a new member, Robert Strauss. Robert is from Metuchen. He recently retired from being a 2nd grade teacher and is now a realtor. He owns a 57 Bird.

The meeting was turned over to Arlene. Arlene also thanked Steve Handy for hosting the meeting and also welcomed our new member. Arlene shared the July Anniversaries and Birthdays. Arlene read the minutes from the June meeting in the absence of Toni Sabino. A correction was made by Paul Schroll that he won the 50/50 at the last meeting. Not Pauline. A motion was made to accept the minutes. Paul Adamoff accepted and Paul Schroll seconded the motion. Updates from committees were given:

Treasurer's Report: Steve reminded members how important it was to RSVP to the host of each meeting. He reminded people about RSVPing for the picnic next month

on August 10th. Steve gave the opening and closing balance of our account. A motion was made to accept thereport. Paul Adamoff accepted and Lois second it.

Correspondence: Lois: nothing to report

Sunshine: Julie Ann: Cards were sent to George Gayet, Bob Heissler and Judy, Arlene and Paul Adamoff. Flowers were also sent by Julie Ann to Paul Werner's memorial service from the club.

CTCI: Donna: Donna was not present but Arlene gave an update that Donna is running for Regional 1 Director. We were encouraged to support Donna as we know she will do an awesome job.

Newsletter: Paul: Please send anything for the August newsletter that you want to share.

Membership: Paul Adamoff: nothing new to report.

Webpage: Pat: He was changing the background and put an update on there about the picnic.

Facebook: Paul: nothing new to report.

Arlene gave an update on our members that need thoughts and prayers.

The meeting was turned back over to Pat. Pat announced that Paul Werner's memorial service

was that afternoon. Pat asked how many people were going and about 7 raised their hands. Arlene spoke about the picnic. Prior to doing so she reminded everyone that it was Joanne's 4th anniversary of her passing. Arlene reminded people to sign up if they were coming and what they would be bringing. Arlene put updated sheets on each table so people could do that . She reminded people if they wanted to help with set up to be there for 9AM. The usual breakfast of bagels, Crumb Cake, and coffee would be provided. The Downings and Paul Adamoff would be going trivia again for us. Arlene and Pat reminded everyone to bring their own chairs.

Pat announced that he has a small black leather wrapped steering wheel valued at over 300.00 for sale. It was given to him by the owner of the two birds that were up for sale. It is for a '57 bird. Please see Pat if interested.

Pat shared that Don Dobres t-bird was sold by his son.

Al Cirrinelli gave an update on Walter. He is doing well and that his '57 bird is also up for sale. The CTCI convention is going to be in Texas. No one from our club will be attending.

Rich and Lois Martin shared that there will be a Bike and Car cruise for Rich's union on September 6th in Parsippany. There will be a car show, food and vendors. More information will be in the newsletter.

Lorraine wanted to make a correction to the roster. Her birthday was listed wrong. It should be May 2nd not the 1st. Please let Pat know if anyone else needs to make any corrections. The 50/50 was won by Paul Admaoff in the amount of 65.00

Vince Ucci spoke of the car show he is sponsoring. It will be at the Knights of Columbus/St Thomas Moore in Fairfield. The Thunderbird is going to be the featured car. Vince asked for 2 volunteers to help judge. Also to contact him if you wanted your bird to be the featured car.

The meeting adjourned at 1:56. A motion was made by Arlene and Lucille second it.

Respectfully submitted,

Julie Ann Morrison (in absence of Toni Sabino)